

Brook House Inquiry IDRC 70 Fleet Street LONDON EC4Y 1EU Litigation Group 102 Petty France Westminster London SW1H 9GL T 020 7210 3000

DX 123243, Westminster 12 www.gov.uk/gld

Your ref: STI/HO/020420 Our ref: Z1918877/FMI/HOI4

20 May 2021

Dear Chair,

We have read the submissions from Deighton Pierce Glynn of 28 April 2021 and understand that these have been sent to the Minister for Immigration Compliance and Justice alongside your letter of 6 May 2021. By way of clarification, we thought it may be helpful to also provide the Minister with our letter of 2 September 2020 (attached) which made clear that the submissions from the Home Office as Core Participant were not intended in any way to represent the position of the Secretary of State (or as it happens, the Minister) who would "have to separately consider any final proposed undertaking".

We have copied this letter (with the attachment) to the Minister and are happy for it to be shared with all Core Participants.

Yours faithfully

Francis Milivojevic
For the Treasury Solicitor



Lee John-Charles - Head of Division Leonie Hackett - Deputy Director, Team Leader Immigration 4





